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Eastern Lakeshore Regional Planning Team (ELRPT)

MINUTES OF MEETING:  WEDNESDAY, MAY 27 2020
Present:

Sue Hawkins

Adriana McDonough

William Howe

Edina Cappuccitti

Stephen Hughes

Jennifer Parrington
Nicole Dolabaille

Alex Duketow

Kelly Neumann

John Ford

Sarah Williams
Laura Wilkes
Location:  Webinar at home
Time:  1:30pm – 3:30pm
PLEASE READ OVER THE PREVIOUS MEETING’S MINUTES ON earndualcredits.ca
	Agenda Item


	Discussion Notes / Action Items (highlighted)

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-Chairs –William Howe and Stephen Hughes

	Review of Minutes from previous meeting
	Minutes were accepted

	Agenda Review 

	Additions to the agenda?

Evaluation of college-delivered dual credits: Please ensure dual credit teachers and board admin are aware of this memo regarding college-delivered dual credits and final evaluations. (Most colleges are offering withdrawals to students so there will be no penalty to students)
SWAC Research link
-Please participate if you are involved in SWAC

SCWI Summer Planning Webinar, Friday May 29 @ 11am:  Adriana to send the link to all and to forward notes to everyone.
Electronic Transcripts: All of semester 1 transcripts are ready to go. When schools resume on campus, they will be sent out.  For semester 2, each board rep will get a pdf, password-protected zip file with the transcripts embedded in them. Let Sue know if this doesn’t work.
Dual credit awards:  Fleming has asked Boards to submit Fleming award recipients to Laura asap.


	Ministry/SCWI Update 

-Maureen Shave, MOE
-Larry Archibald, SCWI
	-No updates

	SMART Goals
	-Deferred 


	OYAP Update


	OYAP Advisor Role (Sue and Will)

-Deferred

Update:  
Durham College has been given permission to complete OYAP Level 1 whenever that can happen.  Students will graduate in June.  The college will contact the students after June and will arrange the face-to-face training; the boards will have nothing to do with those students after June as they will no longer be enrolled in the boards.
-PVNC and TLD will flip students to coop credits to earn the OSSD.  -They are not sure if a partial dual credit makes sense at this point in the school year.  

-It is possible that a grade 12 that is on track and is an active SHSM student will get the SHSM Red Seal without meeting all of the requirements. 

-Sue to find out how the college transcripts will look and will let the boards know.

-Boards have been doing their own interviews for next year (with pre-assigned #s of seats). Once each board has filled their seats, they will work on filling the remaining seats.


	Data Collection
	Review of Semester 1

-Adriana to simplify the spreadsheet

-Add a formula that will add male/female start numbers

-Students who withdraw from the college course should not be counted as dual credit students. So if you have 30 students in the class but only 26 actually take the college and the high school course, then only 26 students are part of the data collection. Boards would have to ensure that the OST for the remaining 4 students would not have the dual credit designation.
Issues included:
-Lots of data to complete

-Small face-to-face groups might work to ensure accuracy of data

Semester 2 Data Collection

-Due date:  Due to Adriana June 25
-Format:  Adriana to clean up the spreadsheet and re-send based on cycle 5 as cycle 6 approvals will come out too late.
-For courses that stopped March 13, data can be collected now as only start/finish data plus student profile is needed. No success data will be needed.
-Once the semester 2 spreadsheet goes out, colleges will fill in the start numbers and send to the boards to complete.  Once the boards and colleges have reconciled their data, send to Adriana.
-As all secondary credits will be earned the success data for high schools will be easy.  Colleges should have final marks before the June 25 deadline

	Pre-Trades Module
	-To be discussed


	The Future
	Summer Programming

-Adriana to send the link to everyone for the SCWI Summer Learning Webinar planned for Friday May 29 2020.  Adriana will participate and send the notes along.
-Colleges will need to know asap in order to hire faculty and get everything set up.

-KPR, TLD are not interested at this point.

-There is interest from DDSB and DCDSB for some on-line summer school learning as well as a dual credit for Adults.  Durham would be able to offer some After ADC supports.

-Any new courses would require a brand new contract change for cycle 6 (even if you are moving seats from one project to another).

-DDSB is interested in some on-line dual credits to assist some of the alternative students who are behind credits.

-PVNC is also interested in summer dual credits and will get back to everyone in the next week.

-There will be some flexibility in numbers (lower than usual)

-Summer co-op may be possible (Ministry will update)

RFP / September Planning

-It would be beneficial for the ELRPT members to meet a few times over the summer.  Board reps would be paid for ½ day sessions.  Perhaps twice in July and twice in August.  We could add additional meetings as needed for August.  For now, Adriana will establish four dates in July (every Wednesday from 9-12) for the ELRPT to meet.  Invoices will be sent to each of the board reps to complete and return to Adriana.
-Fleming C:  School boards need to find out from schools if they are willing to move to online formats.  Also, if secondary schools are open in September, would they entertain college faculty coming in?

Will has asked that dual credits be timetabled in the back seven weeks. Will is wondering if students will want to enroll in on-line versions of college credits.
-Durham C:   has 50 dual credits running in semester 1 with almost half of them being hands-on courses.  Do we cancel these? Move them to Semester 2? Three college delivered courses have already been cancelled. Sue’s preference is to move all hands-on courses to Semester 2. 
-Loyalist: They are in the same position in terms of planning for many different scenarios.  Changing the plan will have a domino affect.

-DDSB: Difficult to determine anything at this point as timetabling is still very challenging, especially with the new contract and increased class sizes.

-Boards are still waiting for direction from the Ministry – which is to be announced at the end of June.
-September may provide the opportunity for a fresh start and a new attitude with regards to on-line learning on the parts of students and staff alike.
-Teacher interest may not be the same for dual credits if everything is moving on line.

-Boards may wish to canvass their teachers to see if they would like to offer the dual credit in an on-line version. This will prepare us to deal with the RFP when it comes out. 

-PVNC is looking at offering an off-site SWAC and is wondering about rental costs.  Will indicated that there is miscellaneous funding to cover the cost of renting college space, so that could be transferred or we could apply for miscellaneous costs.  (This is only the case if high schools are open and colleges are not.)

-Will to ask about off-site SWACs at the provincial meeting tomorrow
To think about…

Will to ask these questions at the SCWI provincial meeting Thursday, May 28 2020

-We may need an alternative funding model.  
-What if dual credits operate at half capacity?  
-Does the college faculty come twice to the school to accommodate the students and social distancing?  
-Twice the funding?  

-Twice the transportation? 
-Equity for students? 

-Could we look at regional dual credits to accommodate students across all boards to fill seats? 

-How do we continue to engage students in the hands-on courses? 
-Open up more courses to grade 11 students?

-Take some of the team-taught courses and move them to college-delivered courses on-line and open them up to all boards



	Cycle Change and Budget Updates


	Cycle Changes

-Refer to Cycle 6 scenarios as per SCWI document and Adriana’s email re Cycle 6 changes spreadsheet/procedures

-Cycle 6 due to Adriana Wednesday, June 3 2020

Budget

-2’nd cheque should arrive today or tomorrow will be paid out very soon

-Final invoices will be sent out shortly after cycle 6 approvals

-These final invoices will need to be approved by Adriana before being submitted to the college/board Financial Departments

-Formal invoices will be due asap or no later than Thursday, July 2, 2020


	NEXT MEETING
	Monday, June 8, 2020 at 1:30pm



[Type here]


